Minutes of Public Hearing held in the Town Hall at 7:30 P. M., June 14, 1954, for the Purpose of Considering Amendments to the Zoning Ordinance of the Town of Chapel Hill as it Relates to the Use of Trailers for Housing.

A Public Hearing was held for consideration of amending the Zoning Ordinance so as to prohibit the use of trailers for housing.

The hearing was called to order by Mayor Lanier, and the following were present: Aldermen Burch, Davis, Putnam, Robinson and Wager, Town Attorney LeGrand and Town Manager Rose.

The Town Manager, acting as Clerk, read the certified copy of the advertisement of the Public Hearing, copy of which is attached hereto as a part of these minutes.

The Mayor explained the purpose of the hearing, and there followed a general discussion. Alderman Burch called attention to the fact that several trailers were placed in the residential districts and connected to water and sewer lines under approval of the Planning Board. It was brought out that several residents of Vance Street were worried about the use of trailers for housing.

On motion made by Alderman Burch, seconded by Alderman Putnam, the Town Attorney was requested to prepare an ordinance on the use of trailers for consideration at the regular meeting of the Board to be held on June 28. 1954.

Upon motion of Alderman Wager, seconded by Alderman Putnam, the

hearing was adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

Acting Clerk

approved on maken of by Alasanded by Historians, selanded by Wager.